April 21, 2010

TO: JP Dunn, Chair

Administrative/Professional Staff Council

FROM: Todd Sigler, A/P Staff Council Representative to the IAAC

SUBJECT: 2009-2010 Report on the Intercollegiate Athletics Advisory Committee (IAAC)

The following is a summarization of information provided and discussed by the IAAC. The committee has met 5 times and I have divided this report according to each meeting.

September 21, 2009

Reported that the overall student-athlete GPA is 3.02.

- o Student-athlete graduation rate is 71%, with 92% exhausting eligibility
- Training provided on issues of sexual assault, peer mentoring program, media training, and social networking.

October 22, 2009

- Academic Progress Rate for men's and women's track moved above the 925 cut score.
 Men's tennis fell below the cut line with the departure of one team member.
- Fred Huff won the 2010 Paul Morrison Award
- Rich Herrin voted into MVC Hall of Fame
- Athletics is actively assisting athletes with obtaining residency as soon as possible which helps with scholarship dollars.
- Resurrected the campus compliance team.
- Provided Social Networking training to the athletes.
- Minority issues report provided for all sports.

November 12, 2009

- Brian Mullins received the Charlotte West award recognizing academic, social, and competitive excellence.
- Dan Callahan received the Spirit of the Valley award from the Missouri Valley Conference.
- Toni Whitfield named the Lincoln Academy student laureate.
- Tony Colletti received the Conference State Farm Good Neighbor Award.
- Athletics instituted a locker-naming program for men's and women's basketball, and for football (\$1,500.00).

December 4, 2009

 Saluki Way funding update - \$9.895 million in cash and pledges and some of the suites have been leased.

- Football yielded a net gain of approximately \$8,000 after playoff games.
- Athletics is developing a jersey retirement policy.
- A review has been initiated of the IAAC operating papers, staggered terms.
- Dr. Bardo will be the new chair of the IAAC as Dr. Nicklow's term is expired.

February 17, 2010

- Funding was received to build a golf hitting building. Coach Daugherty obtained the funding. Men's team will use as well.
- Black History Month display in the Student Center of Black Student Athletes
- Student Climate survey is being completed.
- Released bids for the Charter bus transportation contract.
- 2009-2010 special admits report was provided and there as a decrease from 14 to 10.
- A report was provided about secondary violations (12 total) compliance report. No major violations.

March 30, 2010

- Budget update on Saluki Way, the funding formula to pay for the project is still not completely set.
- Track re-location remains an issue funding relocation is an issue.
- · Apparel licensing RFP has been released.
- Women's History Month display at the Student Center for Women Student Athletes
- Student Athletes participated in a fund raiser for Haiti
- Mark Scally provided a budget report including a savings of approximately \$95,000-\$100,000 with the residency item mentioned earlier, eliminated two positions, using fewer charter flights, reducing other travel. Bottom line is final deficit will be approximately \$200,000. Veteran's funding cut impacts scholarships.

MISCELLANEOUS

- Saluki Way is on schedule.
- Seating plan to start soon.
- Diversity workshop pending.
- Final meeting of the year set for Friday, April 30th.